
 

 

Notice under National Electricity Law 
Extension of Draft Determination and Final Determination; 

Initiation of Rule Change Requests; 
Making of  Draft Determination and Draft Rule, Final Determination and Final Rule 

The Australian Energy Market Commission (AEMC) gives notice under the National  
Electricity Law as follows: 
Under s 107, the time for making the draft determination on the Enhancing operational 
resilience in relation to indistinct events (Ref. ERC0304) proposal has been extended to 28 
October 2021. 
Under s 107, the time for the making of the final determination on the Implementing a general 
power system risk review (Ref. ERC0303) proposal has been extended to 3 June 2021. 
Under ss 102 and 103, the making of the National Electricity Amendment (Minor changes 1 
2021) Rule 2021 No. 3 (Ref. ERC0324) and related final determination. All provisions 
commence on 22 April 2021. 
Under s 99, the making of a draft determination and related draft rule on the Fast frequency 
response market ancillary service proposal (Ref. ERC0296). Written requests for a pre-
determination hearing must be received by 29 April 2021. Submissions must be received by 3 
June 2021. 
Under s 95, the Australian Energy Market Operator has requested the NEM settlement in low, 
zero or negative demand conditions (Ref. ERC0326) proposal. The proposal seeks to 
substitute numbers into non-energy cost formulas when net regional demand is less than 1 
MWh, to ensure that the NEM can continue to settle in these conditions. The AEMC intends to 
expedite the proposal under s 96 as it considers the proposed Rule is urgent, subject to 
requests not to do so. Written requests not to expedite the proposal must be received by 6 
May 2021. Submissions must be received by 20 May 2021. 
 
Under s 95, Infigen Energy has requested the Settlement under low operational demand (Ref. 
ERC0327) proposal. The proposal seeks to change the formulas used for non-energy cost 
recovery. Submissions must be received by 20 May 2021. 
Submissions can be made via the AEMC’s website. Before making a submission, please 
review the AEMC’s privacy statement on its website. Submissions should be made in 
accordance with the AEMC’s Guidelines for making written submissions on Rule change 
proposals. The AEMC publishes all submissions on its website, subject to confidentiality. 
Written requests should be sent to submissions@aemc.gov.au and cite the reference in the 
title. Before sending a request, please review the AEMC’s privacy statement on its website. 
Documents referred to above are available on the AEMC’s website and are available for 
inspection at the AEMC’s office. 
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